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This study consists of a series of comprehensive technical reports produced by Oak Ridge 
National Laboratory for the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission in joint sponsorship 
with the Department of Energy and the Department of Homeland Security. It is being 
issued to provide the basis for a technical understanding of how EMP threats affect the 
power grid. Metatech Corporation of Goleta, CA prepared the reports under the direction 
of Dr. Ben McConnell of the Power and Energy Systems Group at the Oak Ridge 
National Laboratory. 


